
MONTGOMERY COUNTY CENTRAL COMMUNICATIONS CENTER
OPERATIONS BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, MAY 4, 2016
    
The meeting was held at the Crawfordsville Police Department, 311 N. Green Street, Crawfordsville, Indiana on Wednesday, May 4, 2016 at 1:30 pm.

     
Board Members in Attendance:  
Vice Chairman Sheriff Mark Casteel 
Crawfordsville Police Chief Mike Norman
Crawfordsville Fire Chief Scott Busenbark
Wayne Township Fire Chief Phil Pirtle
EMS Representative Chris Michaelson
Nancy Sennett, Health Care Provider Representative

Board Members Absent:
Chairman Jim Fulwider
Mike Hunley, Town Marshal Representative
 
Also in attendance:
E911 Director Beth Sessions
Operations Board Attorney Tyler Nichols


IT Director Ryan Edgell & Tyler Drake
Building Administrator Marc Bonwell

Indiana Public Safety Division Executive Director Dave Vice 

Operations Board Secretary Lori Dossett
    
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm by Vice Chairman Mark Casteel.

Approval of Minutes – March 2, 2016
        
Phil Pirtle moved to approve the regular minutes for March 2, 2016 meeting as presented and seconded by Mike Norman.  Motion carried. 
Director Beth Sessions Report

Director Sessions questioned if there was an update to the Union Township Trustee’s letter which advised that New Market Fire will no longer be toned out in Union Township. Attorney Tyler Nichols stated that he would look into the matter.
P25 Upgrade

Director Sessions stated that she has received word from Ra-Comm that they have ordered the reprogramming for the P25 Upgrade.
Fire Apparatus


Director Sessions requested that Fire Chief Pirtle request that the voluntary departments report any changes in fire apparatus to dispatch.  Director Sessions will send the list of fire apparatus that are according to dispatch records.  

South Communications Tower


Director Sessions advised that she received an email regarding issues with the south tower being static and has a weak signal.  The tones are not simulcasting and not tripping pagers.  

Old Business

Caliber Server 


IT Director Ryan Edgell stated that the “Go Live” date has been scheduled for Tuesday, May 10th.  He stated that all of the mobiles are done and the interface with Caliber & WTH is done.  

Director Sessions stated that Page-Gate is included in the Caliber system.  Director Sessions added that she has been advised by other directors that Page-Gate fails all of the time and is not reliable.  Currently she is looking into Active 911.  Phil Pirtle questioned why Everbridge could not be used to integrate with CAD to tone agencies and make notifications.  Director Sessions stated that it is only being used to notify the S.W.A.T. team and does not integrate with CAD and added have never received training on Everbridge.  Everbridge is a competitor of Page Gate.  
New Business
Caliber Data


Building Administrator Marc Bonwell stated that E911 Addressing Administrator Mike Davis is currently working on scrubbing the data for Caliber and Shannon from Caliber is questioning who will be responsible for the future maintenance of the data.  Administrator Bonwell questioned if Mike Davis will be responsible for the maintenance of the future data and the conversion report is showing deficiencies. Director Sessions stated, “No, we will be doing the future maintenance.  We will do the expanding ranges, establishing center line and address intersection issues.”   Director Sessions stated that they appreciate all of Mike Davis’s help with the data.  

Director Sessions questioned next Tuesday when the cut over is taking place will it be machine to machine or will there be downtime.  Tyler Drake answered that the downtime will be approximately 15 minutes per station.

Sheriff Casteel stated that as of 5:00 today, the data is frozen.  After the cutover, Caliber will pull live from 24 hours and will attempt to retrieve the information from the downtime.  The information will be overnighted to Little Rock.  IOT is expected to have the information from mid-March to now.

Mobile Licensing


Ryan Edgell stated that they will be short funds for the mobile licensing and will owe for the increase in the mobiles.  Director Sessions added that 911 funds cannot be used for licensing.  Sheriff Casteel stated that there was confusion on RMS with one license for three users.  Caliber stated that it is their mistake so there will be no extra charge.  After discussion, Sheriff Casteel stated that he wants to have an opportunity to review the invoice.  Dispatchers have query only and jail staff and Crawfordsville Reserves are off of the RMS licenses.  Edgell stated that there are 90 mobile license units for the whole County including Town Marshals.
Other Business
P25 Radio Upgrade


Executive Director David Vice of the Indiana Public Safety Commission stated that the P25 Radio Upgrade delays have been with AT&T.  Phase II & III will take place concurrently and the Montgomery County site which is really Phase IV will go live with Phase III.  Agencies will be given at least two weeks’ notice and Phase III hinges in Phase I.  At this time, he cannot give a definite date but estimated that Phase I may be June 1st.  He questioned if everyone was ready.  EMA Director Harrington had stated earlier that she has a spreadsheet with the entire list of radios.  He suggested that agencies get with Director Harrington to check the list to see if numbers are ready.

 There being no further business before the Operations Board, meeting adjourned @ 2:24 pm.
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Chris Michaelson, representing EMS
Attest:
__________________________

Lori Dossett
Operations Board Secretary
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